
Muncy School District 
Board of Education 

Committee of the Whole Meeting 
October 8, 2018 

 
The Muncy School District Board of Directors held their regular monthly public meeting at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Muncy Junior/Senior High School Library, 200 West Penn Street, Muncy, PA  17756. 
 
Members of the board present:  President Scott McLean, Vice President Lisa Sleboda, Mary Bennardi, 
Connie Coyner, Ty Fry, Rhondel Moyle, and Kim Walker. Robert Titman and Sarah Woodward were 
absent.  
 
Members of the administration present:  Superintendent Craig Skaluba, Assistant to the Superintendent 
for Curriculum and Instruction Kimberly Hamilton, Business Administrator David Edkin, High School 
Principal Timothy Welliver, Elementary Principal Billie Jo Grohol, Special Education Coordinator April 
Farrell, and High School Guidance Counselor Erik Berthold. 
 
Present McLean called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.  The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited. 
There were ten visitors. 

DISCUSSION POINTS 
Academics 

 Assigned Weight Factors for 9-12 Courses 

 Dual Enrollment  

 Career and College Ready  

 Muncy School District Foundation Grants 

 First Community Foundation Partnership EITC Grants 

 Technology Updates 

 In-Service Updates 
 
Policies       

 600 Policy Cross Reference 

 700 Policy Cross Reference 

 800 Policy Cross Reference 

 900 Policy Cross Reference 
 
Buildings and Grounds 

 Building Project Updates 

 Mr. Greg Girven, MMA, petitioned the Board for support to purchase a band trailer. (Copied in 
Minutes) 

 Mr. Mark Temons – petitioned the Board related to naming the softball field: Muncy Women 
Veterans Field.  (Copied in Minutes) 

 Mrs. Heather Diehl petitioned the Board related to naming the high school auditorium: Steele 
Auditorium after Gary Steele, retired Music Teacher and Drama Advisor (1974-1997). 
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DISCUSSION POINTS (continued) 
 
Athletics 

 Athletic Update 

ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXECUTIVE SESSION 
President McLean announced that an executive session for personnel and safety/security issues would 
be held after the meeting. 
 
There being no further business, Mr. Fry moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.  Dr. Bennardi 
seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
David Edkin, Board Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


